Knight's Newsletter

Serving Seton Parish Council 11187 Knights of Columbus

September 1997, Vol. 4, No. 9



Coming attractions

Past Grand Knight Charlie Tagliareni will discuss council participation in festivals at the Sept. 8 (Monday) monthly business meeting. His talk will include involvement

in the Violet Festival scheduled in July of 1998.

A very special Ladies Night for wives of council members is scheduled at 7 p.m. Sept. 19 (Friday) in Bishop Herrmann Hall. Women will be served by Knights. RSVP reservations, which have been mailed, should be returned to Project Chairman Mike Welling by this coming Friday (Sept. 12).

A council family picnic is scheduled at 4 p.m. Oct. 12 (Sunday) in Victory Park, which has been reserved. Games will be available for children. Contact Family Directors

Mark Hertenstein or Bill Pompey for details.

Seton Council will participate in the 25th annual Knights of Columbus basketball free throw competition. Project Chairman John Morrison reported the Pickerington Iunior Hill School gym has been reserved from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. Sunday, Jan. 11 for the local event. Division winners for both boys and girls, ages 10-14 (total of 10), will advance to district competition, and those winners will compete on the state level. Contact Morrison if you can help.

Knight's Notes

 Supreme Council has approved Brother Fred Barwick for a three-year term as financial secretary of Seton Council.

Rick Larkin is the new retention chairman. His committee will take three steps after delinquents are identified:
1. Determine if the individual resides in the parish.
2. If so, send a letter to the delinquent.
3. Make personal contact if no response is made to the letter in two weeks.

 Rain forced cancellation of the altar server pool party scheduled in August. An alternate outing for the 60 servers who had registered for the pool party is being con-

sidered.

 A total of \$75 has been received by Seton Knights from St. Patrick's Council 11207 for five St. Pat's Knights inducted into the First Degree by Seton's First Degree Team.
 The First Degree program scheduled Aug. 26 was canceled after no names were submitted for induction.

First Friday benediction followed by all night adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and First Saturday Mass will be held Oct. 3-4. Knights with October birthdays are requested to sign for an adoration time. They are: Jim Bailey, John Buckley, John Fry, Mark Hertenstein, Bernie Holland, Bud Joos, Bob Moraine, Joe Rossi, John Samborsky, Mike Welling.

Golf league successful; Knights serve outing

"We were well pleased with our first year of operation as the Seton Council Golf League and are looking forward to an expanded league next year."

The observation was made by league co-chairmen J.B. Boblett and John Pizzuto following 18 weeks of competition, which ended in August.

A total of 21 Seton Knights (seven teams) participated in the 18-week league held at Valley View County Club.

Handicaps ranged from 6 to 28.

A trio of Pizzuto, Dave Strominger and Bob Wolf led the league with with a total of 33 points, while runner-up honors went to the team of Mark Dembski, John Morrision and Terry Thompson with 26.5 points.

Right behind with 26 points was the threesome of Rob Allen, Joe Rossi and Joe Drignat. Other league golfers in-

cluded Father Steve Hawkins.

Two scrambles added to the enjoyment of league play The most recent scramble was won by a foursome of Boblett, Drignat, Tim Bowie and Steve Walter.

Bud Joos, a league member who served as secretary, re-

ported the following:

• Wolf was "most improved," dropping his handicap from 26 to 16.

 Allen Luther was "strongest swinger," somehow denting the face of his driver by simply hitting a golf ball.

• Rob Allen was 'best improvisor," bending his four

iron on a tree.

An initial organizational meeting for play in 1998 will be held in mid-January at a time and place to be announced. Boblett noted the league next summer could accommodate up to 40 golfers and invited interested Knights to contact him or Pizzuto via the church mailbox.

Knights also were among 140 participants at the recent Seton Parish Golf Outing held Aug. 31 at Pine Hills.

Following competition, Knights served a meal of brats, hamburgers, hot dogs, baked beans, potato salad, coleslaw and refreshments.

Knights who worked to prepare, serve and cleanup for the dinner were: Larry Balanti, Fred Barwick, Vin DeLucia, Harold Egler, Bernie Holland, Terry Leach, Dave McKenna, Jim Michnowicz, John Morrison, Bob Snider and Fran Vendetta.

Prize winners in the open included Boblett, longest putt on eight, and Edd Chinnock, longest putt on 18. Other winners were John Joyce, closest to pin on three; Terry Gialluca, closest to pin on 13; Brad Sparling, longest drive on 1, and Dave Stock, longest drive on 17.